
SHARON DIVERSITY, EQUITY, AND INCLUSION COMMITTEE 

Thursday, February 8, 2024 — 7:00 p.m. 

(Times below are approximate.) 

 

1. 7:02 p.m. Attendance 
Present: Toben Asklar (chair); Alison Kellom; Bill Kondrath; Marjorie Mitlin; Shelley Keimach; CP 
Pototsky; Chandu Krishnan; Sgt. Chris Dumais (Sharon Police Department representative). Lajos 
Kamocsky arrived just past 8:00 p.m. 
 
In honor of Black History Month, Toben read a short section from the poem “Speak the Truth to 

the People” by Mari Evans. 

2. 7:05 p.m. Public comment period. No comments were forthcoming. 

3. 7:07 p.m. Email correspondence 

January 28, 2024   From:  Sharon Pluralism Network and the Sharon Clergy Association 
The Sharon Pluralism Network and the Sharon Clergy Association wrote to invite the DEIC to 
participate in, and to engage our community in participating in the Silent Vigil taking place on 
January 28th at 3:00. 
 
January 30, 2024   From:  Elle Bordman via the Town Of Sharon 
Ellen Bordman wrote to the DEIC in support of the DEIC’s initiative to have people in the town 
participate in anti-racism training.  She was reacting to some of the criticism on Facebook about 
this training.   
 
February 2, 2024   From:  Kim Hokanson, who is a lecturer at the BU school of Social Work 
Kim asked to continue the conversation that we had following antisemitic markings on the 
bathroom wall of the Sharon Middle School (based on a letter written from Kevin O’Rourke, 
Principal of the Middle School. 
 
February 4th, 2024   From:  Town of Sharon 
The Town sent the DEIC information about a program on January 11th at 9:30 a.m. about How 
to Talk with your Children about upsetting events. This program will be presented by the Jewish 
Family and Children’s Services.  Dr. Caroline C. Kaufman is a Clinical Psychologist from McLean 
Hospital and Harvard Medical School, presenting with Yasman Logan and with an MSW FROM 
Israel.   
 
February 8th, 2024   From:  Bill Kondrath 
 
Bill sent out the results of a survey given to business people.  82 Percent of people in businesses 
surveyed think that diversity initiatives are essential to their business strategy released on the 
morning report today.  The business people said that DEI initiatives improve business 
performance, enhance talent acquisition, and increase innovation and creativity.   



 
 
Compiled by:   Marjorie Mitlin, Correspondence Clerk 
 

4. 7:11 p.m. Approval of DEIC meeting minutes from 1/11/24. Shelley Keimach made the 

motion to approve the minutes. Margie seconded the motion. The motion unanimously 

approved it. 

5. 7:13 p.m. DEI training module with entry/exit survey for town committees:  

Bill Kondrath reported that Melissa Imbaro sent an email today to members of the DEIC and 

one other committee to “test drive” the training course and the pre- and post-survey. It is 

easier to take the course if you toggle back and forth between full screen and normal mode. CP 

Pototsky and Chandu Krishnan worked with Bill on the survey which asks questions to 

determine what participants knew before the training course and what they learned from the 

training course in order to evaluate the effectiveness of the course. The survey was sent to the 

Select Board who voted approval for including the survey at their meeting (January 23,2024). 

None of the collected survey data will be linked to any individual. DEIC members should let 

Melissa Imbaro know if you have difficulties with the taking the survey and training. Bill is also 

willing to assist anyone who has trouble with the survey and course. When you finish the 

training print out the certificate of completion and send it to Melissa. 

 

6. 7:23 p.m. Sharon’s newest residents: Shelley gave a brief update. There is still a need for 

diapers and wipes. There is a need for drivers. Diapers and wipes can be dropped off at 

Community Ed.  

7. 7:26 p.m. Juneteenth.   Shelley spoke with someone from SREA about working together to 

plan Juneteenth which is shaping up to be an art display. Margie and Chandu will talk be part of 

a call with SREA about working on the committee. Alison Kellom suggested putting out a call to 

artists in the area.  Sharon High School has display equipment that was purchased by Sharon 

Pluralism Network. Toben suggested space at the Community Center for hanging art. Shelley 

has also reached out to Broccoli Gallery for display space. 

8. 7:32 p.m. DEIC final annual summary for Town Report.  Toben shared a screen view of the 

final report with the edits that people suggested.  

9. 7:36 p.m. DEIC Strategic Plan update review and approval. Toben updated the strategic plan 

for 2024 and 2025. It is an 18-month plan. It is five pages.  

DEIC members were encouraged to think about attending meetings of other committees and 

boards in town. 

It would be good to offer more on-boarding for new DEIC members.  

The resource page has been fairly static. It would be good to update the resource page more 

often. 



We haven’t done anything to encourage boards and committees to seek diverse 

representation.  

Both the Commission on Aging and the Disabilities Commission would welcome members of 

DEIC to join them. 

We have bookmarks, a table cloth, and other print collateral thanks to Shelley and Alison. CP 

has been doing a great job connecting to high school students and groups. 

Hanna would welcome suggestions and language for town proclamations from the Select 

Board.  

Several members positively mentioned that gathering with the police department and Sgt. Chris 

will bring up the topic with Chief Coffey. 

Shelley will be looking at larger gatherings of resource people. 

Toben met with Heena Trivedi, the new Sharon Public Schools DEI Director. Toben invited her 

to attend an upcoming meeting and present if she wants to. She is the parent of children in 

Sharon schools. CP has met with her a couple of times and she has met with high school groups. 

 

Lajos Kamocsky made a motion, and Margie seconded, to approve the updated strategic plan 

for 2024-2025. The motioned passed unanimously. 

 

10  8:16 Announcements and upcoming events. There will be a third silent vigil sponsored by 

the Sharon Pluralism Network and the Sharon Interfaith Clergy on March 3 at 3 p.m. 

Toben shared slides of the upcoming events for February, March, and April. 

11. 8:25 p.m. Topics not anticipated within 48 hours of meeting. None 

12. 8:30 p.m. Appreciations, regrets, and learnings 

13. 8:36 p.m. Adjourn  

Shelley moved that we adjourn and CP seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

 

See attached list of upcoming events February 2024 to Apr il 2024: 

Next meeting Thursday, March 14, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Submitted by Bill Kondrath 
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